
                                        THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

      SELECTMEN  

            MEETING MINUTES MARCH 12, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present  were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

Dave Brooks will plow the town hall parking lot at noon to  accommodate voters. Jay Croteau will be at 

the townhall all day. Eric Eichner will be available later in the day and Bruce Smith will be available most 

of the day.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the state motor vehicle payment.  

The selectmen signed the Emergency management data operations form for Fred Breton.  

Durwin Clark will order additional salt tomorrow.  

BDM sweeper should be included under solid waste disposal.  

The selectmen discussed reducing the budgeted amount for the Highway truck and increasing the 

Highway budget by $10,000.00. 

Terry Knowles is willing to meet with the selectmen, the Cemetery Trustees and the Trustees of the 

Trust funds to help construct a solution to the fund problems. She will send a form letter to the trustees 

inviting them to meet with her to discuss the solution.  

Helen Smith called to check with the town clerk about ballots for tomorrow.  

David Bergeron asked for an abutter’s list.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Eric Eichner seconded the motion.  

The selectmen discussed the estimates for cemetery maintenance.  

Hamblet Electric will work on the library Friday March 16, 2018. 

The selectmen discussed the shed estimate and the root removal.  

The selectmen discussed amending the appropriations.  

The selectmen’s report explains the lower Pond Road. The selectmen discussed the paving of the upper 

Pond Road and completing the lower culverts.  

The selectmen asked about the discrepancy of the State of NH DOS deposit.  John Berglund  will look 

into it. 



Barret Bullock spoke with the selectmen about the retention ponds and drainage easement on the 71 

Mason Drive property he is purchasing. 

The Gunseth property has been flagged for inspection by Avitar for a dormer addition.  

Avitar has done the data entry for the map changes.  

The selectmen discussed the updates on Helen Smith’s plan and the street address assignement.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjorn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


